Lt. Col. Henry W. Clark, G.S.C., Chief Athletic Branch, Headquarters Army Service Forces, 25 West 43rd St., New York 18, N.Y.

Dear Eskie:

Thanks for your good letter of the 12th.

Since I received your letter I have decided to stay through basketball season. I shall be very happy to be of any service if things can be worked out after our season is over.

With all good wishes in the grant effort you are making to do a real service to the boys over there, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH